RICHARD B. RUSSELL, GA., CHAIRMAN

HARRY FLOOD BYRD, VA.
LYNDON B. JOHNSON, TEX.
ESTES KEFAUVER, TENN.
JOHN STENNIS, MISS.
STUART SYMINGTON, MO.
HENRY M. JACKSON, WASH.
SAM J. ERVIN, JR., N. C.

LEVERETT SALTONSTALL, MASS.
STYLES BRIDGES, N. H.
RALPH E. FLANDERS, VT.
MARGARET CHASE SMITH, MAINE
FRANCIS CASE, S. DAK.
PRESCOTT BUSH, CONN.
FRANK A. BARRETT, WYG.

HARRY L. WINGATE, JR., CHIEF CLERK

## United States Senate

COMMITTEE ON ARMED SERVICES

October 22, 1957

Mr. Grote Reber Wailuku, Maui Hawaii

Dear Mr. Reber:

Thank you for your informative letter of October 12, addressed to Senator Symington.

A preliminary investigation has already been started. Your suggestion will be made available to the staff which is currently engaged in that investigation.

Sincerely,

E. C. Welsh

Legislative Assistant to Senator Symington

ECW: cw